New January 6 lawsuits filed for injured police officers

Washington, D.C., January 6, 2022: Patrick Malone & Associates filed three lawsuits in federal court in the District of Columbia on behalf of two United States Capitol Police (USCP) officers, and two officers from the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) who were injured in the January 6, 2021 riot at the United States Capitol. 

Plaintiffs, USCP Officers Marcus Moore and Briana Kirkland, and MPD Officers Bobby Tabron and DeDivine K. Carter are suing former President Donald J. Trump. The lawsuits seek accountability for Trump’s central role in inciting the January 6 insurrection and the resulting attack on them and other law enforcement officers defending the peaceful transition of power. 

“We’re not going to die like this!” Officer Marcus Moore remembers saying to his fellow Capitol Police officers as rioters pinned him against a wall, punched him repeatedly, sprayed bear spray in his face, called him racial slurs, and threatened to take his weapon from him and kill him with it. Officer Briana Kirkland endured brutal attacks inside and outside the Capitol, even as she heroically aided USCP and MPD officers, and escorted DC EMTs and a critically injured insurrectionist to an ambulance. 

Both MPD Officers Tabron and Carter were attacked relentlessly outside the United States Capitol, and in the tunnel inside the ceremonial entrance from the West Front of the Capitol that officers now refer to as the “Tunnel of Death.” They were struck with fists, flagpoles, and projectiles, and sprayed with chemicals by insurrectionists incited by the then president. Officers Tabron and Carter were uncertain whether they would make it home alive, as they battled for their lives and to defend the Capitol. 

Officer Moore (age 35), a ten-year USCP veteran, Officer Kirkland (age 29) a five-year USCP veteran, Officer Tabron (age 43), a 21-year veteran of MPD, and Officer Carter (age 33), a five-year MPD veteran, are experienced law enforcement officers, but none of them in their combined 41 years of service had seen or endured anything like the January 6 attack on them by the insurrectionists.

The lawsuits assert that Trump violated the Ku Klux Klan Act of 1871, which prohibits mob violence aimed at obstructing the operations of the federal government and its officers; and violated District of Columbia laws banning, among other things, inciting a riot, disorderly conduct, civil conspiracy, and aiding and abetting assault and battery.

“Our clients suffered physical and psychological wounds as the result of insurrectionists incited by the former president to disrupt the peaceful transfer of power,” said Patrick Malone, whose Washington, DC, law firm is representing Officers Moore, Tabron, and Carter, along with other police officers from the U.S. Capitol police injured in the insurrection. 

Patrick Malone & Associates represents two United States Capitol Police officers in a similar case filed on March 30, 2021, titled Blassingame and Hemby v. Trump, the non-profit Protect Democracy is co-counsel with the Malone firm for Officers Moore, Blassingame, and Hemby. 

Patrick Malone and Associates is a law firm based in Washington, DC, which represents regular Americans and their families who have been injured and seeks justice in courts against wrongdoers of all kinds: corporations, the government, hospitals, and individuals.
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